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Erin E. Apperson 
Assistant General Counsel II 
erin.apperson@pgn.com 

May 26, 2022 

Via Electronic Filing 

Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attention:  Filing Center 
201 High Street, Ste. 100 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem OR 97308-1088 

Re: UM 2166 - Request for Acknowledgment of the Final Shortlist of 
Bidders in Portland General Electric Company’s 2021 All-Source 
Request for Proposals 

Attention Filing Center: 

Enclosed for filing today in the above-referenced docket is Page 29 to Portland General Electric 
Company’s (PGE) Errata to PGE’s Request for Acknowledgment of the Final Shortlist of Bidders 
(Request) filed on May 25, 2022.  It has come to our attention that Page 29 was inadvertently 
omitted from the Clean Version of the Errata filing.   

Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Jimmy Lindsay at jimmy.lindsay@pgn.com or 
(503) 464-8311.

Sincerely, 

Erin E. Apperson 
Assistant General Counsel II 

EEA: dm 
Enclosure 



UM 2166 —PGE’s Request for Acknowledgment of Final Short List of 
Bidders in 2021 All-Source RFP — HIGHLY CONFIDENTIAL  

Page 29 

Figure 4: Top Five Portfolios Net NPVRR Across Economic Futures 

Note: Economic futures are read as: Renewable Buildout (H, R), CO2 Price (H, L, R), Natural 

Gas Price (H, L, R), and Hydro Conditions (High, Low, Reference). 

4. Portfolio Sensitivity Analysis Results

PGE’s sensitivity portfolio analysis tested several sensitivities that considered alternative 

study assumptions.  These sensitivities were selected in collaboration with Staff and through 

feedback received during stakeholder review of the draft RFP and are consistent with the 

Commission’s direction when acknowledging the IRP Update.24  PGE’s sensitivities included a 

24 See Order No. 21-129 at 5. 
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